
23.10.2020 Thirsk Community Primary School 

Well done to all the children that took part in todays cross country event. Over the day 
all of the  pupils took part in a virtual cross-country with the winning times in each 
year group being put in to  a Thirsk cluster schools Virtual Cross Country competition. 
During the day pupils from different year groups ran different distances, with the Year 
6’s running 1500M!  Well done everyone—there was some fantastic runs and some re-
al determination! 

 

Next week is half-term week, we hope that everyone has an enjoyable break. Children 
will return to school on Monday 2nd November –please note that there is no training 
day. In the event that a closure of schools is announced there are details about how to 
access remote learning on the 5th page of the newsletter. However, hopefully this is 
something that we will not need to use. 

 

Today we are also wishing Miss Wilson good luck as she starts her maternity leave.  
We hope that everything goes smoothly and Miss Wilson enjoys being a mum for the 
first time. We are also saying farewell to Mrs Thomson –good luck for the future. 

 

Finally well done to everyone in our school community –attendance over this first 1/2 
term has been really positive with our percentage of pupils attending school being 
higher than the  National values that have been shared in the media. This has meant 
that as many pupils as possible have been in school and accessing their learning –
fantastic! 

   

  Attendance 

Class % attendance this week 

(all pupils) 

RW 100 Outstanding 

1B 96 Well done 

2L 96 Well done 

3B  98 Fantastic 

4TA 96 Well done 

5C 94 

5H 95 

6G 94 

Total 96 Well done! 
  

 



Dates For Your Diary 

 October 

26-31st   PTA Virtual Pumpkin Carving Competition  

November 

2nd              Bonfire Lunch 

3rd              Influenza catch up session 

6th                                 RBL Poppy Collection Day 

9th-15th      5 to Thrive Children in Need Week—Dress up in Spots on Friday 13th 

16th                                     Odd Socks Day—anti bullying 

16-20           Enrichment Wk.      Arts/Music 

26th                           Individual School Photographs 

 

November 16th—20th 2020 Arts & Music Enrichment Week 

Monday              Youth Dance & Theatre                       PTA Film Night 

Tuesday               Youth Dance & Theatre 

Wednesday          Science with Colours   

Thursday             Virtual Art Gallery 

Friday                 African Drumming workshop 



Up and Coming Events 



RBL Poppy Collection 

Sadly this year because of Covid restrictions we are unable to sell and distribute Poppies.This year we 

have uploaded a picture onto our website that the children can print off and colour in at home if they 

wish to do so. We will still do a collection—children can bring money into class or you are able to 

contribute online via Parent pay. Thank You 

A Note from Miss Wilson 

Home Learning Contingency 

This week a letter went home to explain about school’s home learning plan in the event of remote 
learning needing to take place. There are no closures planned but with half term arriving and the 
continuing risk of individual bubble closures then we wanted to inform you of our plan. Thank you 
for your response to the questionnaires and teachers are aware of the individual needs of their    
children. 

Fluency League Script 

On Monday we sent out a script to be used alongside the reading fluency league. This script is to be 
used verbally with your child/children after they have read and does not need to be written out in 
their reading records. You only need to record the pages they have read and what you have    
awarded them. 

Vale of York 

 

The Vale of York are          

offering Breakfast and     
Dinner for the children       

receiving free school meals 

over the half term, please 
check out  their facebook 

page for more details. 



Updated Plans in the event of  schools closure —Information Only 

Our Fabulous Year 4  Digestive System T-Shirts 


